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Session 38: Strategies for Promoting Green Innovation and Disseminating Environmentally Friendly Technologies – What Role for Intellectual Property?
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ABSTRACT

This session aims to discuss global efforts to encourage the development and diffusion of new, lower carbon and more energy-efficient technologies through the prism of the intellectual property (IP) system and, more particularly, in the context of the WTO TRIPS Agreement.

It has been clear for some time now that dealing with climate change requires massive investment and technological efforts, including from the private sector, to disseminate existing, and develop new, break-through low-carbon technologies. Appropriate policies are required to create enabling environments to deal with these challenges, through more effective use of existing innovation structures and the development of new and more diverse innovation models for green technologies. At the same time, there is concern that these new environmentally friendly technologies and products may not be available to or affordable for the world's poor and vulnerable countries. Some commentators have argued that IP rights could inhibit the rapid global dissemination of green technology, while others support the view that the IP system can be adapted to meet the demands of green technology diffusion. Discussion has focused on whether the provisions of the TRIPS Agreement, in particular the flexibilities provided thereunder, are adequate to meet the challenges raised by the development and diffusion of new technologies. Some have advocated a Doha-type declaration for climate change technologies, as previously undertaken in the case of public health.

The speakers in this session are from the UNFCCC negotiations, the WTO, civil society, academia and the private sector (representing both developed and developing country perspectives). They will be asked to share their reflections on the state of play and lessons of experience on the way ahead on this issue.
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